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Officium Populi – Office of the People 

April 17, 2017 

 
The Honorable Lorena Gonzalez Fletcher 
State Capitol Building, Room 2114 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Dear Assembly Member Gonzalez Fletcher: 
 
The California Association of Clerks and Election Officials Elections Legislative Committee is pleased to 
support AB 668, your proposed legislation which would place a bond measure on the June 2018 ballot 
for voter approval to appropriate $450 million to replace aging voting systems in all of California’s 58 
counties. 

After the passage of the Help America Vote Act in 2002 and Proposition 41 voting Modernization Bond 
Act of 2002, most of California’s 58 counties purchased new voting systems.  These systems all were 
put into use by the 2006 election cycle and rely on outdated technology and equipment that is near, or 
at, the end of its life.  The voting equipment is difficult, almost impossible, to maintain because parts are 
no longer being manufactured, so as machines fail they cannot be repaired or replaced. 

The voting model is changing in California with the passage of SB 450 (2016), which allows 14 counties 
the option to switch to vote centers from traditional polling places in 2018.  The remaining 44 will have 
that option in 2020.  Unfortunately, the current voting systems in the counties will not last until 2018 or 
2020.  Your proposal indicates that systems obtained after January 1, 2017 are eligible for 
reimbursement, but the county must purchase these systems.  Because of the changing voting model, 
many counties are looking at the option of leasing voting equipment and components so they can adapt 
more effectively to the changes.  Although the lease option may be implied in the meaning of purchase, 
we would like to see it changed to state “lease or purchase” so counties can be secure in knowing they 
can request reimbursement if opting to lease. 

It is imperative for counties to obtain new voting equipment, and we are pleased that you are looking for 
a way to secure a funding source to allow for that.   Please feel to contact me at 
tricia.webber@santacruzcounty.org or (831) 454-2409, or Jill LaVine, Sacramento County Registrar of 
Voters at lavinej@saccounty.net or (916) 875-6060. 

Respectfully, 

 
Tricia Webber 
 
Co-Chair, CACEO Election Legislative Committee 
California Association of Clerks and Election Officials 
 
cc: Ethan Jones, Chief Consultant, Assembly Committee on Elections and Redistricting 
 Daryl Thomas, Consultant, Assembly Republican Office of Policy 
 Barry Brokaw, Sacramento Advocates, Inc. 
 Nick Brokaw, Sacramento Advocates, Inc. 
 Silvio Ferrari, Sacramento Advocates, Inc. 
 Jill LaVine, Co-Chair, CACEO Election Legislative Committee 
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